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Friday 28th September 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

May I first apologise for my letter not being visible last Friday.  My lack of IT skills got the better of my attempts to `upload` it myself.  Even turning my computer off for 20 seconds and then turning it back on, the apparent failsafe default action in any such electrical gadget failure didn’t work.  We have started to modify our website content which caused it to malfunction temporarily.  Luckily we are back on line and fingers and toes crossed, this letter finds you well.  I have promised my PA, Faye Cutler, to stay well away from any buttons that don’t appear at first glance to make any sense whatsoever – just looking at my keyboard as I take a brief pause in typing this reveals at least thirty of said buttons!  Thank our stars for children who are just so much savvier than I at this.  On that note, please do take another look at our website and let us know the types of things that would be useful for you to be able to access.  Please email fcutler@henleybankhighschool.co.uk with your welcomed suggestions.  Our webpage is very much our `shop window` and is therefore incredibly important for regular users and of course interested guests.

This has been a truly remarkable week for Henley Bank High School full of important milestones and cherished memories.

It’s great to have spent a full week with our Year 7 students following their safe and excited return from their PGL Residential trip last week.  I was beginning to miss them. The place just didn’t feel like home without them.  It has been great watching new friendships form and hearing about their fond memories made around the camp fire, abseiling down sheer walls and on the legendary `swing of doom`.  I want to thank our staff that attended the residential with them and ensured that all had a great time and came home safe and full of fantastic stories.

It is with great pleasure that I can now reveal our very first Head Girl and Head Boy after an incredibly closely competed process last week.  The shortlisting process was even more challenging than some I have participated in at a professional scale – their letters of application were simply outstanding.   In total 13 students applied for the coveted positions of student leadership, from which a handful were interviewed by a panel of Senior Leaders.  It is with a smile that I give to you, Lucy McNabb and Tyler Veck.  I would also like to introduce to you our Deputy Head Girl and Boy, Holly Aryton and Ethan Price two seriously talented individuals whose skills and strength of character will offer much needed support to Tyler and Lucy. Welcome to the leadership team both of you.  Other students also achieved positions of leadership from the process and their skills combined will be critical in steering the continued improvement of our school this year.  Their chance to leave a legacy for others to strive to take further.   

[bookmark: _GoBack]Our first Open Evening, on Tuesday, was an absolutely phenomenal event.  The troops, both staff and students, rallied together to create a simply incredible evening.  It was the greatest lesson in teamwork that I have ever had the privilege of experiencing.  Their attention to detail, pride and commitment coursed through the corridors and buzzed around the classrooms.  Live music from Amelia Dean on the piano, delicious canapes made by our Year 10 students, numerous incredibly welcoming tour guides made for an impressive and smoothly executed event.  Exquisitely delivered speeches from Year 7`s Harry Banks and Verity Childs and Year 11`s Ange Olowolagba fixed the crowd in the packed Mill from the outset.  It gave us the perfect platform for Head Girl and Boy, Lucy and Tyler, to showcase their leadership talents as both marked the occasion with their public addresses about their experiences at our wonderful school.  Very rarely do students at such events speak with such confidence, courage, sincerity and pride.  Our talented speakers oozed such values.  I must admit that my decision not to read their speeches prior to their delivery did make for a little nervousness however such levels of vulnerability must be practiced in order to develop the true team spirit, underpinned by complete trust, that we promote so much at Henley Bank High School. They were certainly a hard act to follow.

In total, over 700 people visited the school on Tuesday evening.  This is a monumental show of support from our fantastic community, a level of support that grows daily.  Our guests cruised through the corridors and classrooms, helped along their way by yet more students who gave their time so freely for this incredibly important and special occasion.  Without fail, every student impressed every person that they encountered and just as I knew they would be, they were overwhelmed with just how polite and truly genuine our children are.  


Whilst the magic being conjured in the classrooms by our incredibly committed and passionate teaching and support staff was a sight to behold and a memory to cherish for all that they amazed, the stars of the show were our students. Spanning all groups, with some having to catch a couple of buses to get home in time for tea, our boys and girls were simply magnificent.

The next time I`m asked what the highlight of my career is to date – This week trumped them all.  It was a true turning for our school as new support jumped on board to become part of this exciting journey. 

“Tonight is a big thing.  It’s a big thing because it is our first Open Evening as Henley Bank High School and mine as a head teacher.  It’s a big thing because I know just how hard our staff and students have worked and the sacrifices that they make every day to make this place one to be so proud of.  It’s a big thing because this school hasn’t always been in the position of utter strength that it is earning itself today, a positon that grows stronger by the day.  It’s a big thing because it means so much to me on a personal level, it`s in my bones.  Now is a big thing. Now it is our time. It is time for our students and staff to shine.  It`s their time”.

I thank every single one of you for your support in ensuring that this school has been given the strength to climb out of its chrysalis, unfold its unseen beautiful wings and start to fly a journey that will be remembered for generations to come.

Pride.  Honour.  Gratitude. 

Have a lovely weekend.


Kind regards,
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